Minutes for Student Learning Outcomes Committee
Oct. 19, 2007
1:15 p.m. in Taeni Hall S-261
Attending:  Don Ransford (Chair), Marty Ambrose, Barb Brennan, Kathy Clark, Rodney Dennison, Mary Faulkner, Pat Gordin, Doug Landau, Henry Linck, Laurie McDowell, George Manacheril, Jan Ohlemacher, Gail Tracey,  and Joan VanGlabek.
Portfolio Assessment in Composition Courses:  Marty Ambrose presented a copy of the assessment being used with the portfolios for ENC 1101. Based on data from the first assessment project, students will develop a portfolio as a more effective assessment tool (being piloted in spring with volunteer faculty members). The committee complimented Marty on her team’s work and approved the concept as presented.
Standing Committee Description:  The Chair asked members to review the Committee Description proposed by Dr. Thomas. Members were comfortable with all the goals except one referring to developing the first year experience. 
ACTION ITEM:  The chair will ask to have this goal dropped from the description.
The committee also discussed developing a rotation system to establish terms of service on the committee. 
ACTION ITEM:  The chair will work with Dr. Thomas to determine those in their third year, second year, and first year, to avoid having the entire committee replaced at one time.
MAPP Test Update:  Barb Brennan reported 410 students were tested, which provided cohorts for Lee as well as Charlotte, Collier and Hendry/Glades combined. The only problem was with classes not showing up that had been scheduled. She worked with Jan Ohlemacher to come up with potential testing procedures based on the experiences for both years. 

ACTION ITEM:  Jan Ohlemacher asked division chairs to check with faculty about their preferences regarding accompanying students to the Testing Center. She will formulate a draft procedure for the next meeting.

The Chair will send a personal “thanks” to each faculty and staff member participating.

A point of information called for a review of the purpose of MAPP testing. Responses from students with 30-60 hours helped develop standards for the general education outcomes. Follow-up data from this year will help establish benchmarks.

I-Skills Literacy Assessment:  Mary Faulkner reported on the I-Skills Sub-Committee. The sub-committee met on Oct. 18 and made these recommendations:   
1.  Use the Core test  
2.  Administer it in Fall ’08   

3.  Develop an alternating schedule with the MAPP, to lessen interruptions for faculty and students. 
4.  Look at including additional questions if we determine more are necessary.   
ACTION ITEM:  The sub-committee will develop a rotation schedule for a two-year cycle.
Edison Experience/First Year Experience:  The Chair reported talking with Pat Newell to determine if Student Services would take the lead to develop a First Year Experience course. The SLOC sub-committee will work with them to represent SLOCs concerns. The Capstone Course will be tabled for now.
General Education Audit:  The Chair presented several types of formats and information from other colleges who’ve completed a similar audit. After some discussion, the chair appointed a sub-committee to draft a criteria checklist with introductory information. Marty Ambrose, Jan Ohlemacher, George Manacheril, and Joan VanGlabek agreed to work on this.
ACTION ITEM:  Bring a draft to the November meeting for review by the committee.
Course Re-design Project:  Committee members discussed folding the General Education Audit into the Course Redesign Project. It was suggested to add a faculty member as a co-leader for the professional and technical areas that have full time faculty. Each team will establish a priority list of courses, along with a timeline, and the courses will come to SLOC for approval prior to being submitted to the Curriculum Committee.
The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 16th, in room S-117.
